
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE:  October 4, 2022 
 
TO:  Planning Commission 
 
FROM:  Chris Lee, Planner II 
 
SUBJECT: Tabled agenda item – PL 22-143 – MU-C Planning Review. 
 
At the September 13, 2022 Planning Commission meeting you voted to table the proposed MU-
C Planning Review for a new extended stay hotel on Sundby Road.  It was understood that the 
Commission wished to speak to the applicant and have the applicant address the concerns 
brought up by the neighbors including: screening to residential neighbors, lighting, and other 
impacts. 
 
As a Planning Review in the MU-C district, the criteria for approval is stated in Section 50-37.11 
of the UDC: “The land use supervisor or planning commission shall approve the planning review 
or approve it with modifications, if it is determined that the application complies with all 
applicable provisions of this Chapter.” That is, the proposal shall meet all zoning regulations.  
 
Since this meeting, staff has reviewed the plans again, and would like to note the following: 
 
Buffering Between Land Uses 

• For buffering between commercial and residential uses, the UDC requires either 
o Option A: A landscape buffer at least 15 feet wide shall be provided by the 

commercial or institutional project on the shared border. The buffer area shall 
consist of natural landscape materials such as lawn, ground cover, shrubs, and 
trees, and shall not contain impervious materials. One tree shall be provided for 
every 35 feet of boundary lot line and three large shrubs per 25 feet of shared 
lot line, with spacing designed to minimize sound, light, and noise impacts on the 
residential use; or 

o Option B: An opaque wall, berm, fence or dense (at least 75 percent opacity) 
vegetative screen at least six feet shall be provided. If a fence or wall is provided, 
the side facing away from the commercial or institutional use shall be at least as 
finished in appearance as the side facing the commercial or institutional use, and 



 
three small shrubs per 25 feet of boundary lot line shall be provided. If a 
vegetative screen is proposed, it shall be at least six feet in height at the time of 
planting. 

• This project uses Option A. Under zoning regulation, a total of 15 trees and 22 shrubs 
are required. This application provides 15 trees and no shrubs in the 40 foot buffer. 

 
Lighting 

• The UDC requires that any lighting be a full cut-off fixture so that light does not trespass 
into the sky; specifies maximum illuminations on the site; and maximum pole heights at 
25 feet. 

• The photometric plan submitted with the plan shows that proposed lighting will not 
exceed any maximum illumination values at the property line or right-of way. All fixtures 
are full cut-off as shown in Drawing SE1 (page 9) and the pole height is 25 feet. The 
lighting will meet UDC requirements. 

 
Traffic Impacts 

• A traffic impact study is required whenever a proposed will exceed 100 vehicles per 
hour at peak hour or 1,000 vehicles per day. A 100-room extended stay hotel is 
expected to generate no more than 250 trips per day; a traffic impact study is not 
required. 

 
Staff has confirmed that the applicant will be present at the Planning Commission meeting on 
October 11, 2022, for any further questions. 
 
Staff recommends the Planning Commission approve the MU-C Planning Review with the 
findings in the staff report (attached) including adding 22 shrubs to the buffer. 
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